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NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING

The Board of County Commissioners will hold a public meeting on December 8, 2020, at 9:00
a.m., in the Commissioners' Chambers of the Pueblo County Courthouse, 215 West 10th Street,
to review and consider final action regarding the reconsideration of Condition No. 6 and No. 7 of
Black Hills Energy 1041 Permit No. 2019-003.

HOUSE BILL 1041 PERMIT NO. 1041 2019-003 - Seth Boutilier, Project Manager, Black Hills

w5 ] Energy (Applicant)

= Black Hills Energy, Gary R. and Georgia A.
: Walker,
=

and Pueblo West Metropolitan District (Owners)
HDR Engineering, Inc., ¢c/o Pamela McWharter
(Representative)

Pursuant to Resolution No. 20-280, the Pueblo Board of County Commissioners voted to
reconsider Condition No. 6 and No. 7 of Black Hills Energy 1041 Permit No. 2019-003. The
approval granted on October 1, 2020, pursuant to Resolution No. 20-263, is temporarily
suspended pending the reconsideration of Condition No. 6 and No. 7. It is the Board of County
Commissioners’ intent to render a final decision no later than December 18, 2020.

In the event reconsideration is not completed and a decision made on or before December 18,
2020, unless further extended by official action of the Board, the temporary suspension made by
Resolution No. 20-280 shall be automatically lifted and the finality of the permit as originally
issued shall be reinstated effective December 21, 2020.

If you have comments, concerns or need further information, contact Gail L. Wallingford-ingo,
Deputy Director, at the Department of Planning and Development, 229 West 12! Street, Pueblo,
Colorado 81003-2810, (719) 583-6100 or access Planning Case Search found under Online
Services at the Pueblo County Website, http://county.pueblo.org.

NOTICE REGARDING COVID-19 (Novel Coronavirus). As of Monday, November 2, 2020,
the Board of County Commissioners implemented temporary operational directives that
prohibited members of the general public from attending Board of County
Commissioners hearings in person. Anyone interested in attending the hearing virtually
may request a link through the online meetings and appointment reservation system on
Pueblo County’s web page. This meeting can also be viewed live on the Pueblo County
Facebook page www.facebook.com/PuebloCounty/; however, comments will not be taken
through Facebook during the meeting.

As required by law, notice is sent to owners of property located within 300" of the above
described premises and published in a newspaper of general circulation.

The weekly agendas of the Pueblo Board of County Commissioners can be found under
Upcoming Meetings at the Pueblo County Website, http://county.pueblo.org.




